
Parish Team  
 

FR MANU KUMBIDIYAMACKAL MSFS 

(PARISH PRIEST) 

JEN O’NEILL 

(Pastoral Associate) 
 

SINDI KINLOCH 

(Parish Assistant) 
 

PAULINE LAI  

(Finance Officer) 
 

JILL BROKENSHA 

(Secretary) 
 

  Parish Admin Office 
 

50 Reservoir Rd, Hope Valley 5090 

Ph: 8264 7590 or 8264 7093 
 

Email:  

office@paramodcath.com.au 

bulletin@paramodcath.com.au 
 

Office Hours:  

Tuesday-Friday: 9am-2pm 
 

Holy Trinity Church 
3 James Street, Para Hills 5096 

 

St John XXIII Church 

50 Reservoir Rd, Hope Valley 5090 

CHILDREN’S LITURGY  

CELEBRATED AT 6PM & 

10AM MASSES. 

BAPTISMS  

Celebrated EITHER during the 

6pm, 8am & 10 am Masses on 

the 2nd Sun of the month OR 

11.30am at Holy Trinity  

12noon at St John XXIII 

(Alternately on 4th Sun)  

Bookings to be made through 

the Parish Office, OR  

ON OUR WEBSITE 
 

MARRIAGES  

By appointment only 
 

REGIONAL CATHOLIC 

SCHOOLS 
 

St Francis Xavier’s  

(Primary) 8251 9500 

Carignane St,  

Wynn Vale 5127 
 

Gleeson College  

(Secondary) 8282 6600 

40-60 Surrey Farm Drive,  

Golden Grove 5125 

Para Hills Modbury 

Catholic Parish 

 

Bulletin Vol.15  
Issue 1 

We acknowledge the Kaurna people as the custodians of this region.  
Let us share and learn together for reconciliation and justice. 

21st January 2018 
3rd Sunday in Ordinary Time- Year B Green 

OUR PARISH WEBSITE: http://paramodcath.com.au 

ARCHDIOCESE WEBSITE: www.adelaide.catholic.org.au 

MASS TIMES 

 

 
 
 

 

 

Tue 23rd  Jan Legion of Mary  12.30pm - 1.30pm Holy Trinity 

Wed 24th  Jan Legion of Mary 7.30pm Holy Trinity 

Thur 25th  Jan Christian Meditation    2pm St John XXIII 

Sun 28th Jan  Divine Mercy    3pm Holy Trinity 

 
 

Parish Child  

Protection Officer 
 

Therese Meyers 0421 533 761 

 

OTHER ACTIVITIES DURING THE WEEK 

Mon 22nd Jan  Bowls  1pm - 3.30pm St John XXIII 

Mon 22nd Jan  St Vinnies Para Hills Conf.            7pm Holy Trinity 

Wed 24th  Jan  Beer, Wine & Port Group   7.30pm St John XXIII 

Thur  25th  Jan St Vinnies Modbury Conf.    4pm - 6pm St John XXIII 

AUSTRALIA DAY PRAYER 
O God, the wonders of our vast and rugged land reflect your beauty,  

ever ancient, ever new. May your blessings flow upon us as a stream 
in the desert, and may your spirit prompt us to use your gifts for the 
good of all.  

May God who formed our southern land be for us a rock of strength.  
May God who rules our southern seas keep us safe in every storm.  

May God who made our southern skies turn our darkness into light.  
Amen. 



RESPONSORIAL PSALM: Teach me your ways, O Lord. 

Our Community’s Prayer Petitions  
PLEASE NOTE: THE NAMES ON THE SICK LIST WILL REMAIN  

FOR TWO MONTHS ONLY UNLESS OTHERWISE NOTIFIED. 
 
 

BULLETIN PRAYER LIST: Please note that names can only be added to this list by 
immediate family, or the ill person themselves 

 (for reasons of privacy). 
 

Please Remember in your Prayers 
Those who are sick, especially:  

Ann Stanton, Michael  Valentine, Clem Kenny, Phyllis Anthony,  
Annmarie Thile, Pam Ridley, Rita Lockyer, Michael Pritchard,  

Randal Dunn, John MacGrath, Ken Robinson,  
Neil Mc Peake, Pat Collins, Graham Armstrong, Mary Redmond,  
Graham Speed, Marlen Piineda, David Truman, Bruce Mc Andie,  
Rosa Maria Santos, Sean Molloy, Betty Roper, Imperia De Ionno,  
Julie Reimann, Imelda Schulz, Maddison Calleja, Janice Forrester,  

Ray Zielonka, Jim Marlow, Marie Canavan, Gerry Canavan, Jayden Lee, 
Audrey Athayde, Marie Boulton, Sr. Marleen Dewar OLSH, Kay Kennedy, 

Fiona Power, Rita Robinson, Eileen Ryan, Gary Lockyer, Yvonne Summers, 
Darcy Ridley, Marie Bakaj, Regan Barry, John Cherry, Dudley Dolman,  

Fr. Michael Walsh, Pat Feutrill, Paul Holmes, Michael Lochhead. 
 

Recently Deceased 
James Le Roux 

Readings for 28th January 2018 

1st Reading   Deuteronomy 18:15 - 20 
2nd Reading  Corinthians 7: 32 - 35 

Gospel           Mark 1:21 - 28 

Saints/Feast Days Of the Week 
 

22nd St Vincent 
24th St Francis de Sales 
27th The Conversation of St Paul the Apostle 
28th St Timothy, St Titus, St Angela Merici 

 

DIVINE MERCY AT 

 HOLY TRINITY CHURCH 
 

The next Divine Mercy Eucharistic 
Adoration will be on Sunday,  

28th January at 3pm 

 at Holy Trinity Church. 

PLEASE NOTE - MASS CHANGE 

 FOR HOLY TRINITY CHURCH 
 

Please Note that there will be NO Saturday  

Morning Mass during January. 

Regular Saturday Morning Masses at Holy Trinity 
Church will recommence on the 3rd February 2018 

 

ASH WEDNESDAY MASSES 

14TH FEBRUARY  

9.15AM ST JOHN XXIII 

       7PM HOLY TRINITY 

Parish Week Day Masses during January 
 

Monday  9.15am St John XXIII 

Tuesday  9.15am St John XXIII 

Wednesday  7pm  Holy Trinity 

Friday  8.30am (Adoration)  9.15am Holy Trinity 

PLEASE NOTE CHANGE OF  

MASS TIMES DURING LENT 

There will be an extra Mass which will be Celebrated 
at Holy Trinity Church during Lent at 9.15am from 

Thursday, 15th February until Thursday 22nd March. 

REFLECTION by Dianne Bergant CSS 

 
Today we reflect on the first and most important  

responsibility of discipleship, namely, evangelisation, 
the goal of which is the proclamation of the reign of 
God. God seems to choose the most unlikely people to 
preach to others. It does not matter who brings the 
good news, but who receives it. Jonah the prophet 
was sent to outsiders, even enemies. The disciples 
were fishermen who spoke to the people of their own  

country. God's salvation is intended for all, and it 
seems to make little difference who brings this good 
news.  

Today’s readings call for repentance. The grace of God 
requires a new way of living, a life of faith and  

commitment. The gospel invites us into the age of  

fulfilment, a salvific reign of truth, compassion and 
kindness. It is a way of life that leads to justice.  

There is an urgency in these readings. This world in its 
present form is passing away, and God's call demands 
a total response. Like the disciples, we must leave the 
familiarity of our former ways and follow the call that 
we have heard in the depths of our hearts. We are 
called first to enter the reign of God and then to 
spread it. As ambassadors of God, we bring the good 
news of salvation wherever we are and in whatever we 
do. Called by God, we now begin to live in a totally  

different way, guided by the values of the reign of God 
rather than those of the world that is passing away. 

© Dianne Bergant CSS  

https://www.google.com.au/imgres?imgurl=http://www.imagesbuddy.com/images/175/ash-cross-sing-with-thumb.png&imgrefurl=http://www.imagesbuddy.com/img/ash-wednesday/page/25/&h=328&w=400&tbnid=i85TjQrEBWnW7M:&docid=zypzWV75ME7TxM&hl=en&ei=Ao2hVvbdIIjR0ASn6LSYAQ&


ST VINCENT DE PAUL   
HQ: 1300 729 202 from 9.00am — 1.00pm 

or www.vinnies.org.au  

GOSPEL ACCLAMATION: Alleluia, alleluia! The kingdom of God is near: believe the Good News! 
        Alleluia!  

Children’s Prayer 

Heavenly Father, we pray  for all the people of our  

community at this time of very hot weather, that 

each of us has a cool place to stay, cool drink to drink 

and food to eat.  

We ask that you bring home safely all the people in 

our community that are away on holiday or working 

overseas, that you shine your cooling light of love 

over them in their travels. Amen 

PLEASE NOTE 

THERE WILL BE NO MASSES  

CELEBRATED  

AT THE MODBURY HOSPITAL  

UNTIL 15TH FEBRUARY 2018 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY JANUARY BABIES 
 

22nd Heather Hage 
23rd Jason Viceban 

25th Paul O’Reilly 
27th Declan Moore, Matthew Augustyn, 

 Miriam Jackson, Cecilia Ager. 
29th Deirdre Zagari, Sam Fenech 

DEVELOPMENT FUND 2017/2018 
 

26/12/2017 
Congratulations Lionel Thomas 

No 31 
Drawn by Karin Gibson 

 
 

 

02/01/2018 Draw Winner 
 

Congratulations Alec Balayance 
No 41 

   Drawn by Lionel Thomas 
 

  09/01/2018 Draw Winner 
 

  Congratulations Olive McGovern 
  No 76 

  Drawn by Alec Balayance 
 

  16/01/2018 Draw Winner 
 

   Margaret Le Roux 
  No 106 

  Drawn by Olive McGovern. 
 

Happy New Year to everyone.  
I hope it’s a good 2018, there are a few spare 

 numbers available if anyone would like to join. It’s 
only $1 per week per number, and you could win $50 

any week. Ring Marg Dolman on: 8264 1317 
                        if you are interested. Marg Dolman 

      STAY FOR A CUPPA 

Thanks to some of our  

wonderful volunteers, we will  

  be having a cuppa after all  

     Masses Next Weekend  

 Please join us. 

LEARN MORE ABOUT YOUR FAITH 

  Lives of the Saints 

  Papal Encyclicals & Letters 

  Teachings of the Magisterium 

  Insights in the Gospels of Mark, John etc. 

  How to read the Bible 

  Does the Church still teach that? 

  The persecuted Church 

  Pilgrimages 

  A Catholic perspective of World News 

DVD Library every 3rd Sunday  

of the month at Holy Trinity.  

The Library will be open on—21st January 

after 10AM MASS 

WE ARE ALL CALLED TO HOLINESS  

DON’T MISS YOUR CHANCE 

FUNERAL OF JAMES LE ROUX 
James husband of Margaret 

has sadly passed away. 

The funeral for James will take place 
at St John XXIII on Monday  

22nd January at 11am. 

Palms Encounters are ethically run 

group tours that provide 

 participants with authentic, hard to 

come by experiences. The tours have 

been carefully designed to give you an 

insight into the daily life of  

people of another culture, an understanding of 

sustainable approaches to reducing poverty, and 

an insight into the life and work of Palms  

development volunteers. 

We still have limited places available for our 

next trip to Timor-Leste 11-23 March if you 

book by 5pm Thursday 25 January. Please 

contact Palms on 02 9560 5333 or see 

www.palms.org.au/encounters  



PLEASE NOTE 
 

Please make sure if you are the last to leave the 
church/hall at  

St John XXIII or Holy Trinity, 
ALL LIGHTS, AIRCONDITIONERS & DOORS are 

switched off/locked.   Thank you. 

BULLETIN DEADLINE: TUESDAY 3PM  

Lenten Stational Masses 

Sunday 18th February at 2pm - Rite of Election  

St Patrick’s Church, Grote St, Adelaide, 

Archbishop Philip Wilson 

Thursday 22nd February at 7pm - St Thomas  

Aquinas, Naracoorte 

Thursday 1st March at 7.30pm - St Peter Claver’s, 

Dulwich, Fr Charles Gauci 

Wednesday 7th March - Church of the Annunciation, 

Hectorville, Fr Anthony Adimai SdM 

Thursday 8th March - Sacred Heart Church,  

Semaphore, Fr Brian Angus 

Tuesday 13th March at 7.30pm - St Pius X, 

Dernancourt, Fr Matthew Raj OMI 

Thursday 15th March at 7.30pm - St Mary’s 

Morphett Vale, Fr Roman Palma CR 

Thursday 22nd March at 7pm - Our Lady of the Valley, 

Nuriootpa, Fr Mark Sexton 

Sunday 22nd April at 6pm - New Catholics Mass, 

St Francis Xavier’s Cathedral, Archbishop Philip Wilson 

 

STAMPS AND DRINK CAN RING PULLS 
 

We are only collecting Stamps and Ring Pulls  

from drink cans. Thank you 

Anne-Michelle & Olive. 

RELIGIOUS ITEMS, CARDS, STATUES ARE ON 
SALE AFTER 10AM MASS EACH SUNDAY AT 

 HOLY TRINITY MASS CENTRE, PARA HILLS. 
 

NEW STOCKS HAVE NOW ARRIVED: 
CONFIRMATION/COMMUNITION MEDALS,  

ROSARY BEADS, CARDS AND MANY MORE. 
 

VISIT OUR DISPLAY CABINET WHICH CAN BE 
FOUND IN THE ROOM AT 

THE REAR OF THE 
CHURCH 

SECURITY 
 

Please do NOT leave any  

valuable items visible in your 

car while attending mass at  

either centre. 
BEER WINE PORT GROUP 

Beer Wine Port Group’s next meeting/tasting  

(Wine Night) is this coming Wednesday,  

24th January at 7.30pm in the St John XXIII  

Mass Centre Meeting Room at Hope Valley. 

Everybody is welcome, including fellow 

 Parishioners in the Para Hills area and also  

new Parishioners to join us in tasting great wines from 
the Fleurieu Peninsula South Australia.  

We wish everyone a Happy New Year. 

For all information on BWP activities, including  

 Bus Trips, Dinners, Cruises etc. 

 please contact Greg Dew on: 

 8265 1566 or 0411 774 510. 

WARNING PLEASE KEEP HYDRATED 

We understand that during this hot weather 

water is an essential part of our lives.  When 

you do bring your Water Bottles to Mass 

please make sure you wipe the area where 

your bottle has been placed as there have 

been water marks left from condensation 

and they are damaging the wood work on 

the church pews.  Many Items have been left 

at both Church Centres after Mass so could 

you please take them home with you as this 

helps our Cleaning Volunteers who are  

doing a fantastic job.  

THE SPIRIT OF THE LITURGY  

A course on our Catholic Liturgy 

 

When:  7-9pm Tuesdays, Feb 6 - March 13, 2018 

Where:  Ministry and Liturgy Centre, 

127 South Road, Thebarton. 

Cost:  $50 (includes book of Readings) 

To enrol, please phone Lyn on: 8152 7806 or email 

worship@ow.adelaide.catholic.org.au  

by Friday, February 3, 2018. 

PARISH OFFICE’S NEW EMAIL ADDRESS 

   The Email Address for the Bulletin is as  

follows:  bulletin@paramodcath.com.au 

Please access our Parish website:  

paramodcath.com.au where you will be able 
to find our other new email addresses 

https://www.google.com.au/imgres?imgurl=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.wolfstad.com%2Fwp-content%2F2007%2Fpull-tab.gif&imgrefurl=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.wolfstad.com%2F2007%2F10%2Fold-fashioned-cans-with-pull-tabs-still-used-around-the-world-after-30-years%2F&docid=58rwTt8ky

